U.S. Department of Justice

National Security Division

Washington, D.C. 20530

Robert A. Crossin

America First Legal Foundation

611 Pennsylvania Ave SE #231

Washington, DC 20003

FOIA@aflegal.org October 04,2024

Re: FOIA/PA # 24-634
Dear Robert A. Crossin:

This 1s to acknowledge your correspondence dated September 23, 2024, requesting “[a]ll
documents related to Tim Walz’s connections with, and travels to, the People’s Republic of
China.” Our Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) office received your request on September 23,
2024.

Our policy is to process perfected FOIA requests on a first-in, first-out basis. Any searches
conducted in response to your request will be limited to the records of the National Security
Division. Consistent with this policy, every effort will be made to respond to your request as
quickly as possible. The actual processing time will depend upon the complexity of the request,
whether it involves sensitive or voluminous records, and whether consultations with other
agencies or agency components are appropriate.

You also requested expedited processing; this is under consideration. We will notify you
once a decision has been made.

You may contact our Government Information Specialist, Arnetta Mallory, for any further
assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request at:

U.S. Department of Justice
National Security Division
Records and FOIA Unit

3 Constitution Square

175 N Street N.E. 12th Floor
Washington, DC 20530
(202) 233-2639

Sincerely,

/8 f——

D.L. ODowd



